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NEBRASKA TAXPAYERS FOR FREEDOM WORKSHEET:
VERIFY THAT YOUR SCHOOL DISTRICT FOLLOWS THIS LAW.

BACKGROUND.  In the 2025 legislative session, state senators passed LB 428, to require that if a school 
administers a survey requesting that students provide sexual information, mental health information, medical 
information, information on health-risk behaviors, religious information, information on political affiliation, or 
other information that the school board deems sensitive in nature or a non-anonymous survey requesting students to
provide information relating to drug, alcohol, vape, or tobacco use, the district must, at least 15 days prior to the 

administration of the survey, notify parents or guardians of students who will receive 
such survey. This notice must come through the school electronic notification system 
or by physical mail to the address on file for the student. Such notice must describe 
the nature and kinds of questions included in the survey, the purposes and age-
appropriateness of the survey, use of information collected by the survey, who will 
have access to such information, steps taken to protect student privacy, and if and 
how any findings or results of such survey will become disclosed. Parents and 
guardians have the right to 1) request a copy of the survey sent through the school 

electronic notification system or physical mail to the address on file for the student, 2) review the survey in person 
at the school, and 3) exempt their child from participating in the survey. Unless required by federal or state law or 
regulation, school personnel administering such survey cannot disclose personally identifiable information of a 
student. No survey requesting sexual information about a student administered to any student in kindergarten 
through Grade 6.  The bill passed by a 41-5 vote.

OUR ANALYSIS.  NTF supports the substance of the bill, with exceptions.  We do not believe that tax-funded 
public schools should administer surveys asking for sexual, mental health, medical, religious, or political 
information, or use of drugs or alcohol, particularly because leftist teachers can use this information to convey 
prejudicial attitudes towards students who do not share their views on these topics or proceed to propagandize 
them.  Also, there exist many ways for such information to break through the confidentiality barrier.  Furthermore, 
individual school boards can decide what is sensitive in nature.  A leftist-dominated school board could consider 
private and sensitive topics as non-sensitive.  Hopefully, future legislation will amend the current legislation to 
rectify these problems.

SCHOOL DISTRICT RESPONSE.  The Omaha Public School District and the Pervert Lobby in education 
vehemently opposed the bill.  The Millard School District immediately implemented the required legislation.  

TAKE ACTION NOW.  The need for protective measures to safeguard student rights and privacy appears 
obvious. Examine the content of this legislation and then contact your school board member to make sure that your 
school district has implemented this law.  We believe that a number of districts simply will ignore LB 428 
provisions.  Then urge your state senator to sponsor new legislation in 2026 to revise this legislation with the NTF 
suggestions above.  Email netaxpayers@gmail.com for state senator contact information and to join our NTF 
Education Watch Project. 
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